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                              AAUW Is Adding an “A” to STEM—Find Out Why! 
 

     The 50th Anniversary Annual Meeting and Election Of  Officers 
 

 

  Hear about the addition of Art to Science, Technology,   
          Engineering, And Mathematics.  Today’s STEM includes   
          the Arts as part of the work done by men and women 
  in these fields. 
 

  Hear Deidre Trudeau, local artist and community  
  member associated with The Blue Line Gallery. 
 

  When: Wednesday, May 30, 2018 
    2:00 to 4:00 p.m. 
  Where: Sierra Pines, Sun City Roseville, 
    Corner of Del Webb and Whistlestop 
  A Free Program!  Refreshments and Door Prizes 
 

         Deidre Trudeau  
 Owner/Creative Director of Ezeeye Imaging & ezones.biz, 
 & founder of 'The SheFluence Factor'  
 #1 Best selling C0-Author/Speaker, 2 non-fiction books 10 Powerful 
 Women, & 'Conversations That Make a Difference: Shift Your           
 Beliefs, Armor of Wisdom. & founder of  'The SheFluence Factor' - 
 Explore, Tap into, Own and Wildly Expand Your Influence to create
 a More Positive Impact in Your Life, Business, Community and the 
 World! & author of 'Social SheFluence': Tap into the Powerful 
 eConomy by reaching out with effective brand presence that fully
 engages meaningful connections and Powers Lasting Results!  

 

  ******************************************************************************************************************* 

 
                   

 

Branch Slate of Candidates for Next Year’s Elected Office: 
 President:  Kathy Novotny 
 President Elect:  Sanchia Spandow 
 Program Vice President:  Sue Cofer 
 Membership Vice President:  Dotti May 
 Finance Vice President:  Maria Actis 
 Outreach Vice President:  Kathy Kort 
 Philanthropy Vice President:  Sanchia Spandow 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

  

   This month’s Branch Lines highlights the Women of 
Distinction Dinner held in March.  Chairwoman  

 Sue  Miller and her team deserve high praise for a   
successful event and our thanks for all the effort that 

went into making it a truly memorable night. 

The April 5th program was an opportunity to learn more about 
the Title IX program and its relevance today.  Alicia Hetman 
gave a rousing presentation, sharing her knowledge and               
passion about this landmark legislation.  Betty Manning and 
Lora Finnegan updated the audience on the Sierra College 
Scholarship and High School Scholarship programs.   
 
Voting on the three proposed changes to the AAUW National By-Laws begins April 25th, 
2018 and ends on June 9th, 2018 at 9:00 p.m. Eastern time:   

 

 Three-year staggered term on the AAUW National Board 
 Open AAUW National Board to those outside AAUW membership 
 Eliminating the degree requirement for membership  
 

There is information on the AAUW National website on each of these proposals; however,             
if you have questions or if a group would like a discussion session, you can contact me.             
 
 Please make sure to save these dates in May and June:  

 
 

 Wednesday, May 30, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. is the date and time for the Annual Meeting 
which will be held at Sierra Pines, Sun City Roseville.  

 
 On Wednesday, June 27th, 2018 at 11:00 a.m., we will wrap up our 50

th
 Anniversary 

celebration with the Installation Luncheon at the Timber Creek Ballroom, Sun City 

Roseville.   

                                                
        See page 8 for the April 11  
         Board Meeting Highlights 



   Say: “Thank you” to outgoing officers 

                        “ Welcome” to incoming officers 
               “Congratulations to the Eleanor Roosevelt Award Recipients 
 

  Wednesday, June 27, 2018 
    Timbers Ballroom, 7050 Del Webb Blvd., Sun City Roseville   

 

 11:00 a.m.—Greet Branch members for socializing. 
Timber’s bar will be open for beverage purchases—a few steps away. 

   

   11:45 a.m.—Lunch with program following 
    
      Hear Rohan Sharma, Branch winner of Speech Trek                  
 and contestant at the State Speech Trek competition,   
 speaking about “How Can We Stand Up To Sexism?” 
 
 This year’s Eleanor Roosevelt Award will go to five 
 branch members, not  the usual two, in honor of our 
 five decades as a branch. 
 
   There will be door prizes and a special                         

 50th anniversary cake!   

 

      Cost:  $18 — $3 less than last year’s  
 
    Menu Selections: 
  Chicken Apple Salad or Grilled Chicken Taco Salad 
              Portobello Mushroom Sandwich with Potato Salad side 
 Reservation Deadline:   TBA 
                       Clip coupon below and send with check payable to AAUW to:    
          Barbara Fraivillig.  (See her address in Branch Handbook.) 

 

 

                       Branch Installation and Awards Lunch                                                             
              Our 50th Anniversary Celebration 
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             BRANCH INSTALLATION LUNCHEON RESERVATION FORM 
 
Name____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone or 
email____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Entrée Selection____________________________________________________________________ 
   My check for $18 payable to AAUW is enclosed. 
 
Indicate special dietary 
needs_____________________________________________________________________________ 



 
 

 

   With pie as a metaphor for women seeking their equal roles in education and the work force,     
   Sue Cofer opened the April program held at the Womans Club in Lincoln, first explaining the    
   formative construction of a pie with its many possibilities and the ways each step of the process  
   can be like a woman’s role in life.  
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   Betty Manning, Scholarship Chair, described the selection process for the Sierra College   
   Returning Women in Education scholarship and then introduced one of this year’s       
   scholarship recipients, Pham, who spoke without notes about her journey from Vietnam to       
   California and her struggle for education while supporting her children. Pham has continued 
   to learn English as a Second Language while maintaining A grades at Sierra College in 
   accounting, her chosen career. 
 
   Lora Finnegan, High School Scholarship Chair, described the Branch’s process for       
   selecting girls who need financial aid to go on to college. The Branch will send seven girls 
   to continue their education with $500 scholarships each. While no current students could  
   attend the program because of school, some of last year’s winners’ letters were read by Lora. 
   The need in this Placer County area is great, and the girls are grateful for all financial aid  
   they can get. 
 
   Alecia Hetman, the final speaker for the day, gave a spirited presentation about the history   
   of Title IX and where matters stand today regarding equality for girls in education. The  
   Branch has heard Alecia speak before in her various roles as both California and National  
   Board member, but no one had heard her speak so passionately as she did at the April   
   program. She currently serves on the State Title IX committee and displayed a number of  
   visual aids and handouts showing the still-disgraceful treatment of girls in California’s  
   school programs.  
 
   The nearly forty members who attended enjoyed actual pie, brought by Vice President  
   Sue Cofer, and had a chance to talk with the speakers afterward. 
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   Yes, there was pie!                                     Sue Cofer                            Pham Thi Kim Dung 
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                      AAUW Name Tags Available 
                              By Dotti May, Membership Vice President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       Kathy Samo 
                                   
                        Member 
 

                   New Member Spring Party. 
 

             New members and members with guests  

            who were interested in joining the  

             South Placer AAUW Branch                  

         were invited to a party. 
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                                  If you would like to buy an AAUW name tag for $4.00  
 please send money (check made out to AAUW) 

 and your name for the tag to Dotti May. 

 1 ½ inches high X 3 inches wide                                                                                                      
  with magnetic fastener 
 
 

  Dotti May                                                            
 P.O. BOX 1496                                                            

 Lincoln, CA 95648 

          Questions: Give Dotti a call or email.           

   NOTE: If you’ve already ordered a name tag, 
 you may pick it up at any Branch meeting.                           

  

 

 

 
 AAUW’s Spring Party held at Lynn Cook’s home on April 10th welcomed  
 new members from 2018:  Karin Fowler, Denise Hexon, and Bernadette O’Keefe.                 
 New members from 2017 attending were:  Kathy Swift, Junko Baker, and  
 Ann Walker. 
 
            Dotti May, Membership Vice President, Kathy Kort, Outreach Projects Vice 
  President, and Patricia Lane, former Membership Vice President, shared 
  information and goals of our branch.   
 
 This talented new membership group is eager to participate in our activities. 

                                  Please join us in welcoming them. 

 



   

      THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU 
 

 As we end the Branch’s 50th
 
Anniversary Year, the members,

 the community, and local businesses have propelled our 
 philanthropy goals far beyond expectation.  With this kind  
 of support, our Branch is in a good position to continue our  
 mission of advancing equity for women and girls through 
 advocacy, education, philanthropy and research. 
 
 We started off the year with the first of our two fundraisers, No Reservations, which produced
 contributions from approximately half of the Branch membership totaling almost $10,000.  
 Donations ranged from small to large and each added to our goal. 
 
  In March, we held the third Women of Distinction dinner and awards.  This event has 
 grown significantly since its implementation two years ago.  With 7 business sponsors,  
 19 program advertisers, over 600 raffle tickets sold and 167 for dinner, the Women of  
 Distinction dinner and awards was a huge success!  It brought in over $18,000 dollars.   
              
 We have expanded our presence in the community by joining both Roseville and Rocklin 
 Chambers of Commerce.  This has led to greater visibility for AAUW as well as fostering  
 area business contacts.   
 
 Due to your generosity and support, there is no doubt our community outreach programs, 
 Tech Trek scholarships for graduating high school seniors, Sierra College scholarships 
 for re-entry women, Sierra College leadership programs, Speech Trek, and local community 
 programs on current issues and open to the public, will continue to grow and prosper next 
 year.   
   

      WHAT A WONDERFUL 50
th

 ANNIVERSARY YEAR IT HAS BEEN! 
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Philanthropy Report 
By Lynn Cooper 

 

 
     Visit our Website to review all of our great events, see photos of these 
events, and honor the members of our Branch and community supporters 
who have contributed to such a successful AAUW year.   
      http://rosevillesouthplacer-ca.aauw.net/  

http://rosevillesouthplacer-ca.aauw.net/
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  Use Amazon Smile and Help Our Branch  

      

     

   

 
 

 So many members order from Amazon, some even using Amazon prime.                                
 Now there is a way to buy your usual items and let Amazon give back                                                             
 to our non-profit charitable funds.       
   When you are ready to place an Amazon order:  

 Find the "Select a charity" space and type in AAUW Roseville South Placer.      

 Then click the select button.  Now you are on Amazon Smile. You have just

 entered Amazon through a different portal.   Shop and place your order in the usual way, and  

 Amazon takes care of the rest, giving back one-half a percent to our branch--not a lot, but every  

 few dollars help, and you have no extra charges. You already have your credit card and personal 

 information on file and secured with them, so you are not exposing any information to a third party. 

 If you are an Amazon Prime user, the process works the same way.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                             

 If you are not an Amazon user but would like to be, you will be asked to set up an account.   

 Amazon walks you through the process.  If you are a regular Amazon buyer, you already know the

 procedures.   Eventually, the branch hopes to have a similar connection with other businesses that 

 will work the same way.  Keep shopping and help our worthy causes! 

         
         April 11th Board Meeting Highlights   

 

 

Finance reviewed plans for the 2018 – 2019 budget process. 
Programs updated the plans for the final two Programs for the 2017–2018 year:                    

The Annual Meeting and the Installation Luncheon for the 2018–2019 AAUW                    
Roseville-South Placer Branch Board. 

Membership reported that to date in 2018 we have 7 new members and that Janet Dixon 
is now the Membership Treasurer. 

Outreach updated the status of programs: 
 There were 6 finalists for Sierra College Scholarships and 3 were selected. 
 7 recipients have been selected to receive High School Scholarships. 
 20 girls from 12 local schools applied for Tech Trek and 7 were selected. 

The Philanthropy team has wrapped up the fundraising for 2017–2018 and the results 
can be found on page 7 of this month’s Branch Lines. 

Communications announced that Lora Finnegan is accepting nominations for the                       
Eleanor Roosevelt awards.  

Marketing shared that WOD has been reported in several publications, including the      
Press Tribune, In Style magazine, and Sun City Senior News. 

May’s Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 9
th
 at 10am in the Raley’s Event 

Center on Douglas Boulevard in Roseville. 



 

 It takes a village… we all know what that means, 

 but who are our village women? 

 Who are the women who make this Branch work? 

 Who gives their time, dedication, leadership, ideas, 

 vision, or volunteers whenever the call goes out?  

 Why don’t you tell us by submitting their name(s)

 for an Eleanor Roosevelt Award this year?   

 In celebration of our 5 decades, 1968 to 2018, 

 an award will be given to five deserving women. 

 

 We think Eleanor Roosevelt was a wonderfully inspiring woman whose legacy should be 

 celebrated, which is why the Branch presents the Eleanor Roosevelt Awards each year. 

  

 Eleanor Roosevelt was an incredible and influential woman! She was an American  

 politician, diplomat and activist. She was very controversial and was very outspoken on 

 many issues including racial ones. Eleanor was the longest-serving First Lady of the 

 United States, having held the post from March 1933 to April 1945. In 1999, she was 

 voted in the top ten of Gallup’s List of Most Widely Admired People of the 20th Century. 

 Please submit the name or names for an Eleanor Roosevelt Award.  Anyone—whether  

 they have received the award before or not—may be nominated his year.   

  Everyone is eligible.  

 

          The deadline for submitting names for consideration is May 14, 2018.  

 Send names with two or three paragraphs why you’re nominating this member for  

 consideration to:  LORA FINNEGAN, who graciously agreed to chair the Awards Selection

 Committee: Sue Orvis, Lora Finnegan, and Kate Tiongson.  Nominations and awardees will

 be kept in strictest confidence by only the three members of the committee exclusively. 

                    Sanchia Spandow, FUNDS Chair 

 

  

 

 
2018 Eleanor Roosevelt Awards 
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 As we prepare for fiscal year 2019, there are 

 a lot of changes happening at AAUW. 

  

 The AAUW Board of Directors voted in June 2017 to enact the first dues change in 

  almost a decade. Effective March 16, 2018, national dues will increase from $49 to $59. 

 Annual dues currently account for 13 percent of AAUW’s annual budget. They help to  
 sustain and grow AAUW’s programs and work that advances equity for women and girls. 
 A combination of dues, donations, and corporate and foundation funding is critical to 
 supporting AAUW’s salary negotiation workshops, groundbreaking research,                           
 advocacy efforts, campus leadership programs, and so much more. 

  State and local dues stay the same: $20 for State and 
 $24 for our local Branch.  A total of $103 for the coming 
 2018-2019 year. 

 AAUW is aiming high in the strategic planning process on which it has just embarked, 
 undertaking an ambitious, rigorous course of action that will sharpen our focus, relevance, 
 and impact and buttress our core issues — pay equity, education, STEM (science,  
 technology, engineering, and math), leadership, and Title IX — to solidify AAUW’s  
 position as a leader within the equity space during the 21st century.   

 The process involves asking these questions: Where are we now? Where do we want to be? 
 How will we get there? And it involves integrating our mission, programs, and business 
 model. “We’re going to need rigorous focus and meaningful relevance in order to achieve 
 lasting impact with respect to our mission,” says Churches (Chief executive officer Kimberly 
 Churches).  “We’re about advancing equity, but what are we doing to ensure that we are 
 demonstrating measurable impact? This is a new planning process, but it’s more than  
 a plan. It’s about the outcomes we will achieve and how we implement them.” 

 See page 12  for our Roseville-South Placer Branch Membership Renewal Form. 

 Our Membership Chair, Dotti May, will be pleased to received your renewal for the                                                
 2018-2019 AAUW year.  Thank you for keeping your membership current so you will be  
 included in our coming year’s Branch Handbook and continue to receive our Branch Lines  
 newsletter and informative emails.  Thank you! 

 

                        

  Changes—and Time to Renew AAUW Membership                                                                                                                       
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https://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/salary-negotiation-workshops/
https://www.aauw.org/issues/advocacy/
https://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/campus-programs/
https://www.aauw.org/fairpay/
https://www.aauw.org/issues/education/
https://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/stem-education/stem-programs-for-girls/
https://www.aauw.org/issues/leadership/
https://www.aauw.org/what-we-do/public-policy/aauw-issues/title-ix/
https://www.aauw.org/author/kimberlychurches/
https://www.aauw.org/author/kimberlychurches/


                

     

Welcome to our newest AAUW Members! 

     Denise Hexom:  Denise lives in Lincoln with husband Gary.  She has a degree in  

 Educational Leadership from University of Southern California and is a retired    

 University Professor.  Personal interests are reading, exercising, and gardening.    

 She was referred to our branch by Carolyn Garfein.   

 Linda Garret:  Linda lives in Lincoln with her spouse 
 Steve.  She has a BA degree in American History and 
 Literature from UC Davis.  She’s a retired Corp Officer
 with computer skills.  Her personal interests are 
 gardening & traveling.  She was referred by Maria Actis. 

  Karin Fowler lives in Rocklin with her spouse Scott.  
 She has a BA in Education from Ohio Wesleyan 
 University and a Master of Divinity from Yale University.  
 Karin is a retired clergy.  She is interested in reading and 
 current events.  Kathy Kort referred her to our branch in 
 April 2018.    

 

                               

                                          The Welcome Mat     
                                              By Dotti May, Membership Vice President                                                                                                                                             
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 NOTE:  California Primary Election is almost here!    
 Our Branch will again be staffing two precincts on  
 June 5.           
           
 Many of you have indicated that you are interested in 
 short term projects in lieu of longer committee positions  
 and this is just the thing.  Funds from this one-day project  
 enhance our philanthropy resources.  Please contact  
 Dianne Black for further information.                                                                                                                                                                               

 
Can You Help at California’s Primary Election? 



   

 

 

 

 

   

           

        Renewal of Roseville-South Placer Dues 

 

BREAKDOWN OF DUES: 

AAUW National    $59.00 

California State    $20.00 

Roseville/Placer County Branch  $24.00 

      ______ 

    TOTAL $103.00 

 
         

 

          Payment is due on or before June 30th 
 Make your check out to AAUW [$80 is tax deductible] 

        Send to Dotti May, VP Membership. See address at  

        the bottom of this form. 

         

 

 

 
 

 

 Roseville-South Placer Branch 

2018-2019 Membership Renewal 

Handbook Information: 

 

Name:_________________________________ 

 

Birth Month & Date 

______________________ 

 

Spouse or S/O first name (Optional) 

______________________________________ 

 

{If there are no changes to your handbook in-

formation you do not need to complete below.) 

 

Address________________________________ 

 

 ______________________________________ 

 

Home Phone:___________________________ 

 

Email: ________________________________ 

 

Suggestions for the Branch: 

______________________________________ 

 

______________________________________ 

 

______________________________________ 

Mail this completed renewal form with your dues payment to: 

Dotti May 

P. O. Box 1496,  Lincoln, CA 95648 

Date received_________________  Check No._____________ 

                               This year you have Two Options to renew your dues: 

                                       Use the MPP Program online  OR 

                                                Use this Application 

                                         PLEASE DO NOT DO BOTH 

                   Call Dotti May, Membership VP, with questions. 

   

                You may use this form to update your handbook information. 

 

  PG 12 
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                                                                  Couples Dining In N’ Out 

        

 Sunday, May 20, at 6:00 pm           

         LA HUACA RESTAURANT 

         (Go to www.LaHuacaRestaurant.com for the menu) 

        9213 Sierra College Blvd, Roseville  

  

RSVP to Karen Anderson                                                        

In the future, we will meet on the 3rd Sunday evening 
of every other month. The next event will be on                                   

July 15.  Looking for member to help plan this event. 
Contact Karen if you can help.  If you want to be on 

our mailing list, contact Karen Anderson. 

    

  

      

  

  

  

 

 

  

 

Interest Group Events 

  

 

Smart eGals—New Interest Group 

Members will meet by contacting the 
chair and arranging to bring                           

portable technology to a                 
gathering to share questions and                       

answers and learn to use their smart 
phones, tablets, laptops, etc.                          

There is no set meeting day or time, 
but hour-long forums will be held at 

least once a quarter if not more often.                   
Date, location, and time                                              

to be announced. 
 

Chair: Janet Dixon  

http://www.lahuacarestaurant.com/
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         Interest Group Meetings in May--Open to all members 

 

 
 
 

  
 
 

 

Casual Gardeners 
Wednesday, May 2, at 11:00 a.m. 

The Casual Gardeners are meeting for a            
casual morning at The Flower Farm Inn.      

The Flower Farm Inn is located at 4150 Auburn 
Folsom Rd. in Loomis.  We will wander the 

nursery and grounds and finish with lunch at 
the Cafe.  Please RSVP to Diane Madden. 

  
                Wednesday Evening Book Group           
                          May 2, at 6:30 p.m. 
    Meeting at the Lincoln home of Carolyn Garfein 
  RSVP to Carolyn if you plan to attend. 
  Reviewing: The Woman in Cabin 10 by Ruth Ware 
      June book: The Rising Tide by John M. Barry 
       Further information: Contact Jane Watkins. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Mah Jongg                                                                                                                                    

Thursday, May 3 and 17, at 1:00 p.m.                            

Group plays twice monthly in members' homes on 
first and third Thursdays.  Players will be                                                                                
contacted by Coordinator Joyce Wade.                                
Or RSVP to Joyce if you plan to attend.                                                                                             

Newcomers are welcome at the teaching table.    
Mahj players began using the 2018 

National Mah Jongg League card on April 1.   

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
                                        
 

     

    Hand and Foot Card Game 
               Tuesday, May 8, at 1:00 p.m.                                                 

Group meets on the second Tuesday monthly                       
at the Granite Bay home of Darlene Thomas.                                                                                                                 

We are looking for new members. 
 For information about our group, contact Darlene. 

        
 
 

 

Social Bridge 
           Wednesday, May 9, at 1:00 p.m. 

Chicago scoring 2-table bridge is played on the  
second Wednesday at a player’s home.  If you 

would like to play or be a sub, come join us. 
                        RSVP to Leslie McNeill.  

   
 

      
Nine And Wine 

Thursday, May 10 and 24, 2:00 p.m.                     
Group meets the second and fourth Thursday                   

at 2:00 p.m. Beginning and intermediate golfers play 
9 holes for fun and end with a Happy Hour.                          

There is also a Happy Hour Only option.                   
For further details and to RSVP,                                     
please contact Carolyn Garfein. 

  
 

 
 
 

  Duplicate Bridge 
Friday, May 11, at 1:00 p.m. 

     Sally Altman in Granite Bay will be our hostess. 
             Please let her know if you can play.             
                   We need eight players.                                              
  If you would like to join   
     or be a substitute in this group,                        
       please contact Sandi Roullier.    

     

 

   

https://maps.google.com/?q=4150+Auburn+Folsom+Rd&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=4150+Auburn+Folsom+Rd&entry=gmail&source=g
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Great Decisions 
    Friday, May 11, at 10:00 a.m. 

Our group meets on the second Friday of the month 
Raley’s Event Center, 1915 Douglas Blvd, Roseville 
                Topic: “China and America: 
                 The New Geopolitical Equation” 

     Open forum.  Bring opinions and articles. 
    DVD shown.  2018 Books available.  

No-host lunch.  All welcomed                                                              
Contact:  Elsie Gaura 

 
  
 

 
 

Women of the World 
Monday, May 14, at 10:00 a.m. 

In May at the home of Claire Ravi in Loomis 
RSVP to Claire if you plan to attend. 

Kathy Ward reviews: “How Dare the Sun Rise?”                
by Sandra Uwiringiyimana. 

Further information: Contact Joan Mackey. 
 
 

 
 
 

                        Tuesday Book Group 
                       May 15, at 10:30 a.m.     
 Lutheran Church, 6365 Douglas Blvd., Granite Bay 
     Norma reviews:  A Gentleman in Moscow by  
                  Amor Towles 
     June book: News of the World by Paulette Jiles            

    Questions: Contact Patricia Glover. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

                     Wednesday Book Group 
                      May 16, at 10:30 a.m. 
   Raley’s Event Center, 1915 Douglas, Roseville   
           Beverly reviews:  Hero of the Empire               
  by Candice Millard 
June book: Anything is Possible by Elizabeth Strout 
              Questions:  Contact Nancy Taylor.                                                                                                                      

 

 
 

  

  
 
 

  

 
 
     

   Movies on Monday 
May 21, at 11:30 a.m.                                                  

      Meeting at the Lincoln home of Sue Cofer 
     Our film: “Wonder Woman”                                                                                     

Bring your lunch.  $2 “at the door” pays for             
chips, beverage, and movie rental.                                        

Seating is limited to 15 so please RSVP early.                      
For Reservations: Contact Carol Mahany. 

 
 
                                                

      Mexican Train                                     
 As it is Memorial Day weekend,  

Mexican Train will be in the Round House                             
on  May 28.  No meeting in May.  

Let’s honor those who lost their lives                        
serving our country. 

We do need a hostess for June.                                  
If you can help, please contact Joan Urry. 

                  
                          

                                                                                          

                                                        Women’s Gourmet Group 

                 Monday, May 28, at 6:00 p.m. 
    The May Women’s Gourmet will be held at 
         the home of Margaret Maher in Lincoln. 
        She will be sending out the menu in May. 
     Questions may be directed to Karen Allen.   
              

     

 
 
 

 

Couples Dining In ‘N Out    
See page 13 for details on our May 20 Event.                                                                                              

In the future, we will meet on the 3rd Sunday                   
evening of every other month.                                              

Group Contact is Karen Anderson. 
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May Neighborhood Groups Events   

  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Granite Bay/Loomis/Newcastle/E. Roseville/    
Orangevale:   
Our group will meet for lunch on May 18, our 
usual 3rd Friday day.  The restaurant will be 
decided upon later.  Details will be emailed 
to the group.  Questions about our group,    
please contact Sally Altman.   
 
 
         
 

 

Rocklin/Springfield:   
We will meet at High Hand on May 17 at 
12 noon for lunch.  After lunch, we will visit  
the art gallery and explore the nursery. 
Linda Acosta will email further details to group 
members in May.  For more information about 
our group, contact Jerri Yeager. 

     

                       
 

  

 
       
               
 
   
 
 
 
 

  

  
 
 

 
 
 

 

SCR Villages 1-8 and Northwest Roseville: 
For the next several months, both Roseville                  
groups will be combined into one neighborhood          
group.  Please see the information below for 
our May activity. 
 
All SCR Villages and Northwest & Southwest 

Roseville:  May is Mimi’s!  Please join us at  

9:00 a.m. on Tuesday, May 29, for breakfast at 
Mimi’s Café, 1104 Galleria Blvd., Roseville. 
Great food!  Great ambiance!   RSVP to 
Sandy Haley if you plan to attend. 
  
 
 
 

 Neighborhood Group Leaders                                                                                                                                                       

Granite Bay/Loomis/Newcastle/E. Roseville &   
Orangevale:   Sally Altman                                        

Rocklin/Springfield:  Jerri Yeager                                                                                                  
SCR Villages 1-8 + Northwest Roseville:                                         

Connie Frank                                                      
SCR Villages 9-13 + Southwest Roseville 

 Sandy Haley             

 

            

 
For further information about our groups:                                                      

Contact Coordinator Schelly Jensen 

 

  

 

Leadership Needed 
Please contact Schelly Jensen if you would like to 

assist with activities for the Lincoln Neighborhood Group.. 
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                                                    AAUW advances equity 
            for women and girls through 
       advocacy, education, philanthropy 
                      and research. 

 

 

 
 

Board Meetings are scheduled for the second 
Wednesday of each month at                                      

the Raley’s Conference Room. 
 

 

The next Board meeting will be on 
May 9 at 10:00 a.m. 

at Raley’s in Roseville.           
 

Anyone interested in attending 
our board meetings is welcome.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Please call President Kathy Novotny  
with your discussion item a week before the 

meeting so you can be placed on the agenda.  
Thank you. 

                                                                                                        

         

           Board Meeting Notice 

   

 Misplaced your copy of Branch Lines? 
  No problem! 

   Contact Editor for a re-send. 

OR:  The current issue of                            
Branch Lines can be found                                   

on our Website.  Check it out. 

 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 Hold CTRL on keyboard, then click on                            
addresses below to visit our Branch Website and 

Facebook page, as well as State and National 
sites, for a wealth of information about AAUW 

events present, past, and future—also to access 
links to articles of concern for today’s women.                  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

http://rosevillesouthplacer-ca.aauw.net/  
          

                          http://www.aauw.org/   

 

 

         http://www.aauw-ca.org/  

 

         http://www.facebook.com/aauwrsp/ 
       
 

   To access the Members Only section 
               on our Branch Website, you must 
                     use the branch password. 
                    
  Branch Lines Deadline:  15th of the month 

Visit AAUW Media Sites 

AAUW 
ROSEVILLE-SOUTH PLACER 
BRANCH LINES 

  

 Adele Tarantino, Editor 
Gini Christiansen, Distributor 
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NOTE: 
 

Branch Lines may be printed out in color  

or in black-and-white.   

Your printer will most likely be set for color.   

You may click on Properties or Preferences and 

change the setting to black-and-white or grayscale. 

 

It is suggested that you print out the newsletter now 

so you will have it handy for future reference. 

http://rosevillesouthplacer-ca.aauw.net/
http://www.aauw.org/
http://www.aauw-ca.org/
http://www.facebook.com/aauwrsp/
http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=A2KJkCIckZZRC0QAdEeJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dfacebook%2Blogo%26_adv_prop%3Dimage%26va%3Dfacebook%2Blogo%26fr%3Dchr-yie

